
 

USS Forrestal Deck Log 30 July 1967 

Flashback – Fifty Years 

The attached file is a photo copy of a portion of the deck log of USS Forrestal (CVA-59).  A cousin 

dredged it up from somewhere in cyberspace and sent it to me as an item of personal interest.  With 

some brief explanation, it may be of interest to you as well. 

At around 1000 on 29 July 1967 our ship was in serious trouble with fires raging over the after third of the 

flight deck, in the after half of the hangar deck, and in several places in between.  We were at General 

Quarters with the onset of the blaze and stayed at General Quarters for just under 24 hours when the 

fires were finally extinguished. 

Up until we were assigned to Yankee Station in the Gulf of Tonkin, I had been the General Quarters 

Officer of the Deck.  With constant demand for up-to-the-minute weather information, with demands 

coming from the embarked Carrier Division commander, the Air Wing commander and the ship's captain, 

I was relieved of underway watch standing duties.  Somewhere during the late afternoon the captain 

asked me to relieve the Officer of the Deck because we had been at General Quarters for about 7 hours 

and the guy needed a break.  I do not recall the exact hour when I took over the deck watch but I was not 

relieved of those duties until next morning when we finally secured from General Quarters. 

The portion of the deck log appended hereto includes four hours out of the stint.  The USS Repose is a 

hospital ship and we kept station on her until daylight, at which time we commenced transporting the 

wounded and the dead over to Repose.  That all happened after the 0000-0400 watch. (Still pretty dark at 

0400)  I remember it all as a sleepless night and much of it has become fuzzy in the ensuing fifty years.  

There are some things etched indelibly in my mind and they never become fuzzy, and that, I believe, is a 

good thing.  Some things should never be forgotten. 

There is nothing considered close-hold information in any part of the foregoing so if you want to forward it 

to anyone you believe might be interested, go ahead.  I have told and re-told the story many times. 



Submitted by CAPT R. Claude “Frenchy” Corbeille, USN RET 


